
Hello Faculty  
  
We have officially scheduled our fact finding hearing.  
  
CCFF and the District will hold their fact finding hearing on July 19, 2022 starting at 7am. 
This hearing will be via Zoom.  
  
The hearing is via Zoom and it will not be public. The concern from our neutral party fact 
finder is that because the parties will be engaging in mediation type discussions that are 
confidential during the hearing it would be impossible to manage folks going in and out of 
the Zoom breakout rooms to really allow for a substantive discussion of the issues 
presented.  
  
After the hearing, Loretta, our neutral third party, will prepare a report of recommendations. 
That report will be shared with the parties privately. Then there will be a 10 day “cooling” 
period where both parties can come together for more mediation and discussion if they 
would like. After the 10 day cooling off period, the recommendations will be shared publicly 
with constituents. Both parties are also allowed to write a response to the written 
recommendations if they so choose.  
  
As a reminder, the recommendations fact-finding panel are not binding, for either party. The 
 

 


